
Meeting Minutes

August 11, 2010

Technical College System of Georgia

Office of Adult Education

3rd Floor Fishbowl Conference Room

Attendees:  Billie Izard, Megan Welch, Paige Pushkin, Ryan Hall, Victoria Kingsland, Daphne Greenberg, Carla DeBose, Emily Ellison, Jeffrey Taqia, Judy Venable

2:00 p.m.

Welcome




Billie
2:05 p.m.

2011 Calendar

Billie opened the discussions with the 2011 calendar to see if anyone has issues with continuing with the 2nd Wednesday of each month.  We will continue with that schedule into our new fiscal year.
2:15 p.m.

Fall Student Writing Campaign

Billie/Members

Billie started discussions with the student writing campaign.  She priced postcards at $12.54 per packet at Office Depot.  There are pricier ones, but these would work well.  Ryan and Paige will continue to address the verbiage for the letter.  Laura, Megan and Ryan have met to discuss the verbiage, but have not come up with the exact language for the students.  Various suggestions were offered.  Emily had conversation with Stacie Abrams and was advised not to send anything during the fall.  Ryan shared letter and formats she created based on info shared by Brenda Brown.  The Messaging Committee will continue to forge ahead with this project.

Committee Reports:

Improving Internal Alliances:  Nothing new since last meeting

Increasing External Visibility:  Emily shared further insights from Stacie Abrams about having a big name, food, and a convenient location.  February and March is the best time to reach out to new legislators.  Logistic issues tend to be a problem.  An excellent suggestion was made to get CLCPs involved with the GALA effort by courting their legislators.  Also, using Business Trends or Business Chronicle to share information was suggested.  The proposed GALA workshop will be held November 4, 2010.

Messaging and Policy:  No updates

Nominations Board Development:  Daphne, Kevin and Judy came up with policies and procedures for developing the board and voting strategies.  A copy will be provided at the next meeting.

*GALA is officially a member of 20/20 Georgia.

Victoria’s is asking for everyone’s support to become a recipient of the $50,000 Pepsi grant (see previous email from Billie for more info).

Daphne mentioned that UGA is looking into a $10 million grant that addresses adult reading and literacy.  She was advised to pursue this grant as it falls in line with our mission and vision.

Our next meeting will be held September 8, 2010 at TCSG.
GALA’s mission is to increase awareness, support, and funding for adult literacy needs and efforts in Georgia.
Our vision is a literate Georgia with accessible learning opportunities for all adults.
